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CONFIDENTIAL

General Practitioners Committee West Midlands

Minutes of the 19th Annual General Meeting
Held on Wednesday 19th May 2010
In the Meeting room, British Medical Association

Minutes of the 19th Annual General Meeting of the General Practitioners Committee West Midlands Held on Wednesday 19h May 2010 at 5.00pm in the Meeting Room, British Medical Association, 36 Harborne Road, Edgbaston, Birmingham, B15 3AJ
Present:

Dr D Dickson

Chairman, GPCWM/South Staffordshire LMC

Dr P Golik

Treasurer, GPCWM/North Staffordshire LMC

Dr GJ Ingrams

Secretary  GPCWM/GPC

Mr M Isom

GPC

Ms M Ritchie

Birmingham LMC

Mrs C Andrew

Walsall LMC

Dr S Parkinson
Worcestershire LMC

Mrs M Hallahan
Worcestershire LMC

Dr M Sterry

Solihull LMC

Dr M McCarthy
Shropshire LMC

Dr E M Nolan

Shropshire LMC

Ms M Edwards
Coventry LMC

Dr M Wells

Coventry LMC

Ms J Lahive

Industrial Relations Officer, BMA

Mr M Tolley

Employment Adviser, BMA

19.01

Apologies

Dr M Wilkinson
RDGPE, NHS West Midlands

Dr A Kennedy

Warwickshire LMC
Dr A Desai

Walsall LMC 

Dr C Walker

Wolverhampton LMC

Dr S V Sharma
GPC

Dr F Wilson

GPC

Dr R Dales

Herefordshire LMC

Dr J McPherson
Coventry LMC 

Dr R Morley

GPC

Dr T Horsburgh
Dudley LMC

Dr G Mahay

Wolverhampton LMC

Dr L Davies

Warwickshire LMC

Apologies contd

Dr C Zuckerman
Birmingham LMC

Dr H Syed

Walsall LMC

Dr P Scott

Solihull LMC

Mr A Roberts

Regional Services Co-ordinator BMA

19.02

Constitution of GPCWM:

It was proposed by Dr Parkinson and seconded by Dr M Sterry that the constitution of the GPCWM remains in force without major amendment.

It was noted that a typographical error exists at clause 1 under definitions where the GPCWM is described as the West Midlands Regional Local Medical Committee and this should be General Practitioners Committee West Midlands.
Action:
Secretary to correct typographical error


19.03

Election of Officers:

19.03.1
Election of Chairman
Dr S Parkinson proposed to re-elect Dr D Dickson as Chairman of the GPCWM and Dr M McCarthy seconded the nomination.  There being no other nominations Dr Dickson was re-elected as Chairman of the GPCWM.
19.03.2
Election of Deputy Chairman.

Dr S Parkinson proposed that Dr J Macpherson remain in post as deputy chairman of the GPCWM and this proposal was seconded by Dr P Golik.  There being no other nominations Dr Macpherson was re-elected as Deputy Chairman of the GPCWM.

19.03.3
Election of Treasurer.

It was proposed by Dr M McCarthy and seconded by Dr Parkinson that Dr P Golik should remain in position as Treasurer of the GPCWM.  There being no other nominations Dr Golik was re-elected as Treasurer of the GPCWM.

19.03.4
Election of Secretary.

Dr Dickson informed the GPCWM that regrettably Dr Ingrams had tendered his resignation as Secretary of the GPCWM after 9-years in the role as it was necessary for Dr Ingrams to reduce his personal commitments.
Ms C Andrews proposed that the committee should provide Dr Ingrams with a vote of thanks for all he has achieved for the committee.
There being no nominees or volunteers to succeed Dr Ingrams it was agreed that the position of Secretary for the GPCWM should be advertised via the LMCs.
In the interim period Dr Dickson confirmed that Dr Fay Wilson had agreed to take on the role until such time as a new secretary was appointed.

The committee welcomed the offer of Dr Ingrams as part of a reduced role to continue to be the “webmaster” for the GPCWM

19.04

Minutes of 18th Annual General Meeting (4th June 2009)
The minutes of the 18th Annual General Meeting of the GPCWM were passed without the need for amendment to the published minutes and were therefore accepted by committee as a true record of the 18th Annual General Meeting.

19.05

Matters Arising From Previous Minutes

The committee note that the GPCWM Listserver still requires updating.
Action:
None required as this is ongoing

The committee noted that the BMA/GPDF funding for external events not yet received.
Action:
Mathew Isom to liaise with relevant bodies to ensure transfer of funds to GPCWM as necessary.

19.06

Annual Report of the GPCWM:

The annual report of the GPCWM was presented to committee by the secretary, Dr Ingrams who provided a comprehensive written and oral overview of the year’s activities of the GPCWM. 

The committee confirmed that the Annual Report should be signed off by the Chairman and the Secretary.

The Chairman of GPCWM, Dr Dickson offered a formal vote of thanks to the secretary in appreciation of his work throughout his term of office and for his informative and detailed report of the work of GPCWM throughout the year.
Action:
Committee to formally extend a vote of thanks to Dr Grant Ingrams in recognition of his service as secretary to the GPCWM

19.07

Date, Time, Venue and Topics for GPCWM Meetings.

It was agreed that the officers of the committee were to determine the dates and locations of future GPCWM committee meetings and should advise the Secretary of these dates in order for the dates to be circulated to all members

Action:
Officers of the GPCWM to determine the meeting time table for 2010-2011.

The Secretary of the GPCWM to communicate the dates for committee meetings and events in a timely manner to membership

It was confirmed that the dates for future LMC Negotiator meetings were being arranged by Matthew Isom of GPC who will liaise with Dr Wilson to finalise the arrangements.
Committee proposed that the Nuts and Bolts event for 2010 would take place at Birmingham Medical Institute (BMI) and this is to be confirmed at the next general meeting

Action: 
Committee to review proposal for BMI as venue for Nuts and Bolts XIII.

It was agreed that the first general meeting of the 2010-2011 season would be held on 29 July 2010.
It was agreed that the GPCWM continue to meet on Thursdays at 13:00 hours for a 13:30 start and that the GPCWM committee meetings shall continue to be held in the meeting room of the British Medical Association at 36, Harborne Road. Edgbaston.

19.08

Chairman’s Report:

The Chairman had no items to report upon that were not included within the agenda of this meeting.
19.09

Treasurers Report:

19.09.1
Accounts of the GPCWM.

The accounts were presented to GPCWM by the Treasurer, Dr P Golik and were accepted by committee.

Dr Golik confirmed that the Levy had been collected to date from all LMCs with the exception of Sandwell.

Dr Golik confirmed that Wolverhampton LMC had paid the levy in advance for the forthcoming year.

Dr Golik informed committee that the funding provided by BMA/GPDF in respect to Nuts and Bolts XII was still to be transferred to GPCWM.

19.09.2
Future Funding of the GPCWM.

Dr Parkinson proposed that there should be no increase in the current levy. 

This was seconded by Dr M Sterry and accepted by committee.

Dr Dickson thanked Dr Golik for his erudite and clear financial report.
19.10 Replacement Secretary:

Dr Ingrams confirmed a willingness to continue in the role of secretary to GPCWM for a short time but expressed that this could only be a part-time commitment and this was accepted by committee.
Dr Parkinson proposed that Dr Ingrams might wish to continue to fulfil the role of “webmaster” for GPCWM and Dr Ingrams consented to this proposal.

In the interim period it was confirmed by Dr Dickson that Dr Fay Wilson would be assuming the role of interim secretary to the GPCWM.
19.10.1 Appointment process

It was agreed by committee that a revised Job Description should be drawn up, however it is recognised that the finalised Job Description will based around the attributes of the successful candidate. 

It was proposed that the role of secretary to the GPCWM be advertised both nationally and locally with each LMC actively involved in publicising the vacancy.

19.10.2 Review of Job Description

Dr Ingrams had prepared a job description for the role of the secretary of GPCWM for review by the committee and Dr Ingrams confirmed that at times the role of secretary to GPCWM was quite onerous and time consuming.

Dr Sterry wished to establish if there was a minimum specification for the role of secretary of the GPCWM and if it was essential for the secretary to have a medical background.

Dr Ingrams confirmed his view that a medical background was beneficial as the secretary of the GPCWM is required to liaise with other external bodies involved in the delivery of healthcare.

Dr Parkinson proposed that the core activities of the secretary be recognised by committee as those described in points 1.2 to 1.5 of the job description. 

Dr Parkinson proposed that each LMC could contribute to a reduction in the workload on the secretary by assuming responsibility for the organising and arrangement of events on a rota basis taking into account the geographical location of the event.

Dr Dickson suggested that whilst the LMCs would be responsible for arranging such events it would be to role of the secretary to ensure that the arrangements were in place and adequate.
19.11 Any Other Business

It was reported in South Staffs that a practice which was initially set up as an APMS practice with significant funding has now reverted to a PMS practice.  The £130/patient funding is considered by South Staffs to be excessive. Concerns were expressed about the internal management arrangements.  Matthew Isom proposed that the LMC should refer the matter to the new Member of Parliament and Dr Ingrams proposed that the matter should be directed to the Information Commissioners Office.  
On behalf of North Staffs LMC Dr Golik reported that there was concern in respect to the proposal to merge all Staffordshire PCT’s into one “cluster”.  The North Staffs LMC would rather see the merger of the two North Staffs PCTs to avoid hindering future development and the merging of the two North Staffs PCTs would create an estimated saving of in administration costs of approximately 33%

On behalf of Worcestershire LMC Dr Parkinson commented that when the LMC made a presentation to the SHA in respect to “balanced score cards” that the presentation was commended by the PCT.  Dr Parkinson discussed that at a local hospital it was reported that former employee’s were concerned at the quality of care and were anxious that this would not escalate to become another “Staffordshire”.  Dr Parkinson also informed the GPCWM that at two local practice who were seeking to appoint new partners that there has been no applications from “local” GPs and indeed an advert in BMJ for one of the posts had only brought nine applications from which it was considered that only two were reasonable applicants.

On behalf of Coventry LMC Dr McPherson confirmed that there was interest in the local Darzi practice and how this was funded.  The Darzi practice contributes to the LMC levy and this contribution is based on a list size of 2,500 patients, Dr Sterry confirmed that in Solihull where he is a Director of the Darzi practice that the funding for the Darzi practice is based on a capitation fee for 11,000 patients when in fact the list size is only 500 (five-hundred) Dr Sterry confirmed that in 2009 the Solihull Darzi practice fulfilled 49,000 patients appointments.

In respect to Solihull LMC Dr Sterry is concerned at the proposal to merge local PCTs to form local clusters and expressed concern in respect to the proposal to merge Solihull with Coventry and Warwick when in fact the preference would be for Solihull to merge with Birmingham.  Dr Sterry informed committee that at Solihull the maternity unit had been closed and that at the local health centre a midwife was on duty across three shifts each day in the event that there was a birth on site.

19.12 Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting of GPCWM will be 29 July 2010 







